
Our Year in Review
With Your Help, Everything is Possible



Dear Friend of West Hills College,

As 2015 comes to a close, we thank you for your past support and encourage you to 

take a minute to take a look at some of the highlights of our past year.

From the Ag Hackathon to the Wonderful Summer Camp and Academy at Avenal 

High School, many of the activities on these pages would not have been possible 

without the contribution of our generous donors.  Record numbers of graduates at 

both West Hills College Lemoore and West Hills College Coalinga were helped and 

children in the communities we serve had an opportunity to “attend” college.

We were thrilled when USA Today ranked West Hills College Lemoore the Number 

One community college in Northern California and our “Relentless Pursuit of Student 

Success” was recognized with a $2.5 million State Department of Finance Award for 

Innovation in Higher Education in recognition of our pioneer advance registration 

program, Reg365, which allows students to register for classes for a full year at one time.

 

Please consider the WHCC Foundation for your year-end gift.  Education is the gift 

that never ends.

With our best wishes for a wonderful holiday season.

Frank Gornick, Chancellor 

West Hills Community College District

Carole Goldsmith, President 

West Hills College Coalinga

Don Warkentin, President 

West Hills College Lemoore

Frances Squire, Executive Director 

West Hills Community College Foundation



The relentless pursuit
of student success



Community College Week
recognized WHCC and WHCL as having enrollment growth higher than 
any other Central Valley community college. College officials attribute 
the growth to a priority registration program in which students must 
complete an education plan that maps out a pathway to transfer.

WHCL President Don Warkentin
announced his retirement effective in December 2015.  He joined 
WHCCD in 1983 after teaching and coaching at Lemoore High School 
starting in 1973.  He served the college as president starting in 2004.

Farm of the Future at WHCC 
hosted over 200 students who came from throughout the state 
to compete at an FFA Field Day and students from three CA High 
School Rodeo Association districts who came to participate in a 
high school rodeo.

The 10th Annual Gospel and Gumbo
found WHCL students and community members celebrating Black 
History Month with guest speaker Dr. Edythe Woodruff Stewart.

January

February



WHCCD was awarded a $2.5 
million Innovation Award 
for its Reg365, which was launched in 2014 
and allows students to register for a full year of 
classes at once.

WHCC Metric Century cycling 
events raised funds for the President’s Scholars 
Program.  More than 135 students enrolled 
as President’s Scholars at all WHC locations 
during 2015-2016.

Wine and Wellness at WHCL 
benefitted the associate degree nursing 
program at the college and featured California 
wines, food and tours of the program’s 
simulation labs.

Ag Hackathon at Farm of the Future 
brought six teams of software developers together with area farmers 
to create “mobile apps” for farm use including irrigation schedules and 
pest control.

Edna L. Ivans resigned 
from the WHCCD Board of Trustees after serving for 48 years—the 
longest serving trustee in California and one of the longest serving 
elected officials in the nation.

Week of the Young Child 
events were held at WHCCD child development centers in Avenal, 
Firebaugh, San Joaquin, Lemoore, Huron and Coalinga.

March

April



WHCL awarded over 800 
degrees and certificates 
to 642 students including six high school 
students who received their associate’s 
degrees.

WHCC awarded  
263 certificates of achievement and  
400 AA and AS degrees.

WHCC  Alumnus of the  
Year Ray Hodges, 
an Avenal educator and graduate of the 
class of 1956, was honored at graduation 
ceremonies.

Edna Ivans, Nick Ivans  
and Gary Sedgwick 
were honored with the Spirit of the 
Eagle Award, which recognizes service 
and dedication to WHCL. Nick Ivans and 
Sedgwick were honored posthumously.

$500,000 in scholarships 
were awarded by the WHCC Foundation to 
over 300 students planning to attend WHC 
in the fall.

Avenal’s Martin Maldonado 
was appointed to the board of trustees 
representing Area 3.  The owner of Avenal Lube 
and Tire, he is a WHCC graduate.

June

May



Graduation ceremonies 
for the first WHCL 
paramedic class 
saw 12 students graduating with 
qualifications that allowed them to 
take a national exam for paramedic 
eligibility.

Ag academy and 
Chevron camp in 
Coalinga
More than 100 elementary students 
from Avenal and Coalinga attended 
WHCC during camps sponsored by the 
Wonderful Companies (agriculture) 
and Chevron (science).

Five C in Lemoore
140 students from Lemoore, Hanford, 
Avenal and surrounding communities 
attended the 13th 5C Experience 
Summer Program at WHCL.  This year’s 
focus was on STEM, performing arts, 
career exploration, academic success 
skills and wellness.

Coding camp in Huron
20 middle school students learned about HTML, CSS, JavaScript 
and other types of computer programming and were introduced to 
business and entrepreneurship. 

July



CTE Academy at WHCL
A new Career Technical Education (CTE) Academy at WHCL prepares 
students for a computer programming career in less than a year with 
classes in coding and programming. 

USA Today names WHCL #1  
WHCL was named the top community college in Northern 
California based on transfer rates, online education opportunities, 
degrees awarded and affordability.

Psych tech graduation
37 students earned their psychiatric technician certificates at graduation 
ceremonies joining hundreds more who have completed the program since its inception in 2001.  
With starting salaries in excess of $55,000 per year when working at Coalinga State Hospital, these 
former WHCC students are significantly contributing to the local economy.

USA
TODAY

August



USA
TODAY

Essential Elements
Community members and industry leaders gathered to focus on job creation, economic 
development and career and technical education. Lynda Resnick, vice-chair and co-owner of 
The Wonderful Company, spoke about efforts to improve schools and communities in which 
they have operations.

WHCC Hall of Fame 
Inductees this year included Charles Cadet, football; Dan Johnson, football; Paul Wilder, football; 
Jan Apple-Stark, tennis and volleyball; Sarah Hughes-Gabriel, tennis and volleyball; and Darius 
Vinnett, football.

Robotics Competition
Area students competed in the Central California VEX League 
Robotics Competition at West Hills College. The series promotes 
science, technology, engineering and math (STEM) education 
and application, tasking middle and high school students with an 
engineering challenge centered on robotics.  It is sponsored by PG&E, 
Chevron, VEX and the Small Manufacturing Institute.

WHCL President
Following a national search, Dr. Kristin Clark—vice president of 
student services for Orange Coast College—was selected as the new 
president of WHCL replacing Don Warkentin, who is retiring at the 
end of December 2015 after a 40+ year career in education.  Dr. Clark 
will join WHCL in January, 2016.

September

October



A luncheon celebrating 
the decade-long partnership between WHCC and Coalinga State Hospital was held highlighting 
the 863 graduates of the psychiatric technician training program and their $12.9 million a year 
impact on the local economy.

WHCL hosted a Teach Conference 
for prospective educators which drew approximately 160 community members, high school 
students and college students to the campus for a day of learning about the teaching 
profession. The fourth semi-annual conference featured informative workshops, keynote 
speakers, a question and answer session with local teachers, and booths from four-year 
universities offering teaching certification programs.

November



5 Dill Farms, Inc.
Aera Energy LLC
Agrian Inc.
Joanna Andrade
AP Architect 
Mark Arce
Robert Arnold
Arterberry & Associates Educational 

Consultants
Jackie Askew
Avenal Lumber & Hardware
David Babb
Patricia Bachmeier-Henry
Catherine Barabe
Bitwise Industries
Boeing
Dave Bolt
Linda Boyajian
Gary Boyd
Bill Britter
California Coast Crop Co.
Steve Cantu
Rosa Carlson
David Castillo
Maria Cavazos
Sandra Cavins
Rebecca Cazares
Rod Chace
John Chavez
Chevron
Robert Clement
Franki Cleveland
Coalinga Chamber of Commerce
Coalinga Community Foundation
Coalinga Lions Club
Con Am Management
Clint Cowden
Ronald Danner
Ruth Davenport
David Billingsley Tire Service
Lorna Davis
Katie & Greg Delano
Dill Family Ranch Inc.
Dixie & Brian Welborn Estate
Cynthia Dolata
Sylvia Dorsey-Robinson
Ernest Drewry
Stephanie Droker
Bobbie Eade
Ronald Eastman
Stacy Eastman DDS
Educational Employees Credit 

Union
Donna Elliott  
Elliott Investments, Inc.
Marty Ennes
Faith Christian Academy
Bertha Felix-Mata
Carl Ferrill
Kathy Finster
First Solar Development
Don Forsythe
Colin Forth
Mary & Don Forth
Allen Fortune
Foundation for CA Community 
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James Frain
Friends of Phil Larson
Lilia Giacomazzi
Robert Gibson
Robert Gibson Jr.
Dan Goich
Carole Goldsmith
Megan Gonzalez

Maria Gonzalez
Frank Gornick
Granite Construction
Alvin Graves
Greenleaf Ag, LLC
Paul Griffin, M. D.
Veronica Grijalva
Griswold, LaSalle, Cobb, Dowd & 

Gin LLP
Mark Gritton
Rita Grogan
William Gundacker
Kathleen Guy
Lataria Hall
Bob Hampton
Hampton Farming Co. Inc.
Exmae Hao
Harris Ranch Inn & Restaurant
Kathleen Hart
Sharon Hauger
Stanley Hawk
Thomas Hernandez
Barbara & August Hioco
Holland Nut Company
Honey in the Rock Inc.
Clair Hough
Libra Howard
Donna Isaac
Anthony Ishill
Edna Ivans
James G. Parker Insurance
Tracey Jaurena
Fidela Jimenez Zaragoza
Cedric Johnson
Walter Johnson
Dee Johnson
Michelle Jones
Anna Jorgens
Anne Jorgens
Jay Kalpakoff
Keller Automotive Group
Vera Kennedy
Olga Keough
Kiwanis of Lemoore
Michelle Kozlowski
Sheilah & Ed Kreyenhagen
Isaac Kulikov
Ernie Ladendorff
Bill Landis
Lemoore Hardware New, Inc.
Lemoore Van & Storage
Jeffrey Levinson, Inc.
Maria Lourenco
Bobbi & Jay Mahfood
Dena Maloney
Edward Marco
Glen Marcussen
Christine Marke
Ruthie Martinez
Sarah Matthews
Matt’s Quick Lube, Inc.
Sandra McGlothlin
Conde McGowan
Melmis Company, Inc.
Faye Mendenhall
Merz Family Living Trust
Meyer Valley Farms LLC
Meyers Farming
Mid State Realty
Mid Valley Disposal
John Miller
Mark Millett
Morgan Stanley/Smith Barney
Staci Mosher
Mountain Oyster Steakhouse

Joe & Kathy Neves
Truc Nguyen
Lionel Oliveira
Jerry Oliver
Oxborrow Enterprises, Inc.
Pacific Gas & Electric
Delia Padilla
Pepsi Bottling Group
Ruth Peterson
Andrea Picchi
Eugenie Pratt
James Preston
Will Prout
Rodney Ragsdale
David Rengh
Stephen Renton
Phyllis Roberts
Raquel & Jesus Rodriguez
Debbie & Doug Rose
Rotary Club of Firebaugh
James & Sandra Salyer
Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles 

County
San-Tran Lions Club
Jean Schawe
Mark A. Scott
Dale Scott
Lynne Sedgwick
Cheryl Seed
Sempra Energy
Kimberly Sheffield
Jacqueline Shehorn
Robert Shigematsu
Tina Simas
Jeanine & David Simas 
Lenore Simonson
Joyce Smyers
John Sorensen
Joette Sperlich
Frances Squire
Jill & Keith Stearns
Doris Stephens
Stone Lane Company
Ken Stoppenbrink
Sunrise Farm Labor, Inc.
Pate Talalotu
TCM Investments
Robert Toschi
Thelma Trevino
Trimble Navigtion Limit
Union Bank
Stuart Van Horn
Edward Vasconcellos
Andrew Wagoner
Timothy Wahl
Jeffrey Wanderer
Donald Warkentin
West Hills Machine Shop
West Hills Mini Storage
Barbara & Harold Wiest
Kevin Wilds
Scott Wilson
Richard Womack
Wonderful Giving
Deborah Woodson
Woolf Farming
Worth Farms
Richard Wu
Larry Yogi
Royce Youree
Clayton Youree
Zampi, Determan & Erickson LLP
Jiaxin Zhao
Kathleen Zinser

2015 WHCC Foundation Donors



West Hills College Coalinga

West Hills College Lemoore

North District Center, Firebaugh

Naval Air Station Lemoore 

Frances A. Squire
Executive Director

(559) 934-2134
francessquire@whccd.edu

Tax ID 77-0186793

9900 Cody Street  •  Coalinga, CA 93210 

www.westhillscollege.com

9900 Cody, Coalinga, CA 93210
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Please Consider Us  
for Your Year-End Contribution


